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Time to talk about some items that seem to have slipped through the cracks.

Last June the City Council and the Fairboard scheduled a meeting to talk about the possible future of the fairgrounds.  Because, mysteriously, the meeting wasn’t properly noticed, our council couldn’t participate and the meeting was canceled. There were things to be talked about, otherwise there wouldn’t have been a meeting scheduled. Why wasn’t it rescheduled?  What happened?

It appears to me, that someone from either side realized that once a discussion was started, a can of worms would be opened, the public would begin to notice and they would have to begin responding.  The solution?, cancel the meeting and never reschedule it.  

We know from newspaper articles that development of the fairgrounds is being considered along with the big box retail development at Kenilworth. Which leads to, “What’s happening on the Kenilworth site?”

Development plans for that site (called East Washington Place) have been available for some time.  These plans show the locations of each of the proposed retail buildings, their size and other information.  The location and layout of the proposed apartments is also shown.

Many of the associated factors, including traffic volumes and proposed roadway modifications on Washington, are cataloged in a large binder.  I find it strange that neither of our local papers thinks this is newsworthy.  This leads to thinking about the question of replacement of the city swimming pool scheduled to be removed as part of the big box development.

I think I remember reading that the city manager was given the authority to negotiate and sign an agreement turning over the pool and surrounding site to the developer.  If the article was correct about him being authorized to sign such an agreement, we won’t know of its terms until sometime in the future. He wouldn’t have to get the council’s approval and the council would be insulated from criticism because they wouldn’t know the details until after the fact. This leads into the status of any replacement pools.

Recent newspaper coverage indicates the existing pool would cost about $8 million to replace. (Is this just the pool? Or the value of pool plus the land? How much per acre will the city get for this critical access land?)  We might expect our councilmembers to both be interested and to know the answers.  Perhaps one of them would let the media know.

It appears the replacement facilities will all be located at Lucchesi Park, near the Boys and Girls Club.  Their presently unusable club pool may be refitted for year round use, the present 50 meter pool will be replaced in kind and there may be one or more accessory pools created.  Is all this being included in the negotiations about the developer’s payment for the present pool and its adjacent land?

Information on this is thin. Other than what I mentioned above, details are also lightly reported.  Does the council know? Does the council not know? If not, why not?  Is anyone interested in what it will cost to heat a replacement 50 meter pool if a 12 foot deep diving end is included?

One last overlooked problem, the parking garage.  It now appears the city will enforce parking limits at the new theater garage and retain the fines.  They could then be used to pay for maintenance of the Keller St. garage.

This leaves the developers, Basin Street, to maintain their garage at their own costs and to provide security at no cost to the city. Something strange here.

Other peoples money again.  The city has reduced the number of signs for directing traffic to these two downtown garages to 56. That sure seems like more than enough.  Unfortunately, the signs will cost an average of $5000 each.  Keep that in mind when you drive by one in the future.    

